
 

 

Governing Board Meeting of 
March 28, 2018 

 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George  
R. Gordon Education Center on March 28, 2018. The public meeting began with closed  
session at 5:00 p.m., followed by the public meeting at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

o a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with Vivianne Hiriart 
Riedemann Qualitative Research to conduct a market research  
project to facilitate improved understanding of the needs, motivations, 
fears and barriers adult learners have in regard to higher education; 

o a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Campus Labs, 
Inc., to provide a web-based student organization management tool to 
increase communications and improve training of student leaders and 
advisors; 

o a new Districtwide agreement with University of California, Davis Extension  
to establish a higher education institutional partnership to benefit the parties  
in the recruitment and retention of international students;  
and 

o a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Tuolumne Trails  
for the use of the Camp Tuolumne Trails for the Honors Transfers Program 
retreat. 

 
Out-of-State Field Trips 
The Governing Board approved the CCC out-of-state field trips listed below. 

 Ten students will travel to Rome, Amalfi Coast and Otronto, Italy, for Italian culinary  
arts study from May 26, 2018, to June 11, 2018. 

 Three students will travel to Minneapolis, Minnesota, to attend the annual National 
Association of Chicana and Chicano Studies Conference from April 5, 2018, to  
April 7, 2018. 

 
Adult Education Consortium 
The Governing Board approved CCC’s Kelly Schelin to replace Executive Vice Chancellor, 
Education and Technology Mojdeh Mehdizadeh as the college’s representative on the Steering 
Committee for the Adult Education Consortium. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

John E. Márquez, President (Ward I) • Gary Walker-Roberts, Vice President (Ward IV) • Vicki Gordon, 

Secretary (Ward II) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vacant (Ward III) • Jessica Cisneros, Student Trustee 
 

 



American Red Cross 
American Red Cross (ARC) Business Development Manager Trish Karlinski and DVC ARC 
Club President Yifei Chen accepted the Governing Board’s resolution in recognition of March 
as American Red Cross Month. 
 
2018 California Community College Trustees Board of Directors’ Elections 
The Governing Board voted for the following candidates to the 2018 California Community 
College Trustees Board of Directors: 
 

 Ann Ransford, Glendate CCD 
 Eric Payne, State Center CCD 
 Greg Bonaccorsi, Ohlone CCD 
 Brent Hastey, Yuba CCD 
 Don Edgar, Sonoma County CCD 

 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Jack Shaffer, retired District Office Facilities Project 
Manager. 
 
 
 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON APRIL 25, 2018, BEGINNING AT 4:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


